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2018 saw another successful Eistedfodd 
Exhibition for Art In The Park. Annie Fells 
was awarded the Good Companions Bowl 
for her crochet and the Team entry was 
the Open Class winner with a Platinum. 
Some great entries which show the variety 
and results of a great project. 



 

 

 

It’s been a little while since Simon 
Spottiswoode ran in the Jersey Mara-
thon, but we want to say a huge thank 
you to the man and a big congratula-
tions for not only running 26.21875 

miles in one go but also raising £650 
for Grace Trust at the same time. Much  

appreciated Simon and well done.  

Thank you to Andrew Evans from 
the Caesarean Tennis Club who 

kindly re-strung Gill Medlock’s ten-
nis racket which belonged to her 
late husband. This is a brilliant 

piece of kit and when we first saw 
the racket it was ready for the bin, 
but it is now in fine fettle. Thanks  

Andrew. 

 

A busy Winter morning in St Helier : it can be 

a harsh place especially for some folk who are 

struggling while working at the same time . 

We saw a lot of folk at our food bank last 

year, yet out of the 320 people who did knock 

on our door some 1189 times we only saw 

51.25% of them once! Important that we are 

there for them. Yes ? 

Team Bethlehem; these girls are great! 
Brenda, Margaret, Cynthia, Jean and Di-
anne. Every third week we get the best 
Cottage Pie in Town with Mixed Veg and 
Gravy! This is our longest running team, 
so long we cant even remember when 
they started! But we reckon it must be 

18 years. 



 

 

 

   

A time for Goodbye’s  
We said ta‘ra 

To Jimmy Farren this last March,  
Gerry and Vini were so pleased to speak 

at his Funeral service up at the Cremato-

rium and to receive a great picture of Jim-

my from Mary his sister. This picture is 

now in Gerry’s office, a great reminder of 
a great guy. Rest in peace. It’s all sound 

Jimmy, it’s all sound mate.  

and to Joe Rooney, what can we say 

about Joe… 

Known to a lot of folk, a man with a 

story that’s for sure…..It was a stirring 
funeral at St Thomas’s Church with 

some lovely and funny memories shared 

by close friends and work colleagues 

and a great song to send Joe on his way. 

Always willing to help someone out in 

whatever way he could. 

“You’ll never walk alone Joe” 

              Kerina  Hennequin  

The Trizia Corporate Cooking days con-
tinue and we have a new base kindly of-
fered by The Freedom Centre, wonderful 
kitchen facilities, a great welcome and a 
great place to be. A big thank you as well to Highlands College for their support in 
providing their kitchen facilities for last two years, merci.  

The Langham Hall Team 

Beth, Nick, Danielle, Claire, Corey 
and Brad. 

The UBS Team of Michael, Caroline, 
Joe, Dean, Glen and Selina. 

 

The Hawksford Team. Julie , Laura, 
Stephanie, Julie, Donna, Jade and 

Ben 

It is with  
profound sadness 
that we say good-
bye to Kerina. 
Much loved 
Daughter to Chris 
and Lynda. Kerina 
loved Art in the 
Park and attended 
for may years. This 
picture (left) being 
one of which she 
worked on with her 
Mum. 
We miss you, rest 
in peace. 



“AJ”  is our bass player in  
Parklife. 

One of the original cast and still 

keeping us on track and in tune.  

Always there to give us that great 

wall of sound from his brilliant 

playing,  a super humble guy with tons of abil-

ity. We are always amazed at his knowledge of 

music all round not just on the bass but also 6 

string guitar and piano. It is great to have him 

on board. Parklife continues to play at differ-

ent venues and our practices continue at All 

Saints Hall 2 –4 pm on Wednesdays. 
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We went along to the  
Brighter Futures Conference ..“Just 
about managing” in February. This was a 
brilliant event which gave a clear message that 

the family is essential and deserves as much 
support as it can get here in Jersey. We see a lot 
of folk who are referred to us by Brighter Fu-
tures and it has been good link between us and 
them that has seen many families receiving the 

help they need in difficult times.   
 

 

Apart from all of the generous 
islanders who support us in 
many different ways we feel 
that we must say a special 
thank you to the Association  
of Jersey Charities. They have 
faithfully supported us for 
many, many years. 


